Assessment Task Force

From: "Charles M. Joseph" <cjoseph@skidmore.edu>

Date: October 10, 2005 3:30:26 PM EDT

To: <faculty-list@skidmore.edu>, <admin-prof-list@skidmore.edu>

As you may recall, I announced the formation of an Assessment Task Force at

the final faculty meeting of last academic year (as recorded in the minutes

of May 18, 2005). This group will report to CEPP over the next few years as

we decide how best to move forward with our assessment efforts in Academic

Affairs. Our charge, simply put, is to examine our long-term assessment

plans and to recommend to CEPP ways to improve the effectiveness of our

teaching. And we wish to do this while still ensuring that assessment

initiatives will not enter into the evaluation of faculty members as

individuals.

The assembly of the Assessment Task Force follows the good work that our

former Director of Assessment, Ray Rodrigues, accomplished during his three

years at the College with the support of the Christian Johnson Endeavor. At

the end of our work over the next two years, we will report to CEPP, and

CEPP then to FEC.

Having consulted with CEPP, I am pleased to announce the membership of the

Task Force:

Jordana Dym, History - representative from Curriculum Committee

Beau Breslin, Government - representative from CEPP

Pat Hilleren, Biology - faculty member at large

Sarah Goodwin - representative from the DOF Office

Michael Marx, English - representative from the committee formulating the

assessment plan.

Ann Henderson - representative from the Registrar's Office

Dan Moran, Vice President for Academic Affairs, SGA - student representative

Sue Layden, Associate Dean of Student Affairs - representative from Student

Affairs

Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Acting Director of MALS - representative from the

Office of Special Programs

Chuck Joseph, VPAA, Chair of the Task Force

Linda Santagato, Secretary, Assessment and Honors Forum

The Task Force will begin its work shortly. I am sure we will be counting on

your help over the next few years as we move forward with this important

project. Finally, permit me to thank the members of the Task Force for their

willingness to assume this responsibility. I'll be in touch as our work

evolves.

Thanks - Chuck
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